
The holiday season is just around 
the corner and festive music will soon 
flood the airwaves, sparkling lights 
and decorations will adorn homes 
and businesses, and good tidings will 
abound.

The holidays also bring a frenzy 
of decorating, cooking and family 
gatherings. Amid the hectic hustle 
and bustle, you may receive                
higher-than-usual energy bills.

So, I thought this would be a good time to share some tips 
with Mor-Gran-Sou Electric Cooperative members to help 
lower your monthly energy use.

Winter months typically bring some of the highest energy 
bills of the year. Making minor low-cost improvements, such 
as weatherstripping exterior doors and caulking around 
drafty windows, can make a positive impact on energy bills.           
Be festive without breaking the bank

My wife, Crissie, insists I bring the Christmas decorations 
down from the attic faster than we can finish the 
Thanksgiving turkey. With holiday lights adorning our home 
for well over a month, we decided to make the switch to LEDs 
to save energy.

LED holiday lights use 88% less energy than incandescent 
holiday lights. To put that into perspective, the U.S. 
Department of Energy estimates standard holiday decorations 
using LED lights typically increase energy bills by about 
$5 to $7. But with incandescent lights, energy bills will 
typically increase by $33 or more. For homes that go above 
and beyond with incandescent holiday lighting (think Clark 
Griswold), energy bills could increase by as much as $350.

Beyond energy savings, LEDs provide additional benefits, 
such as being shock-resistant, shatterproof and cool to the 
touch, making them safer for the home.

You can also lower energy use by conveniently managing 
holiday lighting. Smart light timers can help you save energy 
by connecting to a smartphone app or voice assistant to 
program lights to turn on and off at set times. If you don’t 
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use smart home technology, you can still save energy by using 
traditional timers.

Additional easy ways to save during the holiday season 
include turning off overhead lights and using your Christmas 
tree to illuminate your home. If you have a fireplace, 
remember to close the flue when you’re not burning a 
fire to ensure heat doesn’t escape through the chimney.             
Cook up energy savings in the kitchen

If you plan to have family and friends over this holiday 
season, you can cook up energy savings by using small 
countertop appliances, such as microwaves, air fryers and slow 
cooking, when possible, as they use much less energy than the 
stovetop or oven.

When using the oven, bake multiple dishes at once for 
maximum efficiency. After all, it takes as much energy to cook 
one dish as it does to cook several. Turn the oven off a few 
minutes before the recipe’s end time and allow the residual 
heat to finish baking the dish. Once the food is done, leave the 
stove door ajar to allow the residual heat to warm the room. 
When using the stovetop, match the pan size to the burner to 
maximize efficiency.

I hope a few of these tips will be helpful as we approach 
the holiday season. Remember, we’re here to answer any 
questions you have about managing energy use or your 
monthly bills. With a little planning upfront, you can find 
efficient ways to save on everything from holiday decor to 
your favorite soup recipes.

From your friends at Mor-Gran-Sou Electric Cooperative, we 
hope you have a wonderful holiday season.

Travis Kupper, Co-General Manager/ CEO



HELP SHAPE THE CO-OP’S FUTURE: 

Are you looking for a way to serve the people of central
southwestern North Dakota? Look no further, as                           
Mor-Gran-Sou Electric Cooperative can help you fulfill that desire.
Why not serve as a director for the cooperative?
Director elections

The initial commitment is a three-year term, with                       
provisions in the bylaws limiting a director to serving six              
consecutive three-year terms, after which time the director is not 
eligible for another six consecutive three-year terms until one year 
has elapsed.

At the annual meeting, June 12, 2025, the following three board 
positions will be elected:
• Grant County – Ryan Petrick (currently serving his first         

three-year term)
• Mandan Area – Pam Geiger (currently serving her second   

three-year term)
• Morton County – Mark Doll (currently serving his first          

three-year term)
Under the bylaws and due to a mail-in ballot, no nominations 

are accepted from the floor at the annual meeting. Instead, the 
bylaws require the board of directors to appoint a nominating 
committee of five to nine members who geographically represent 
the cooperative. These members will provide a list of qualified 
and willing candidates to the board for approval and inclusion on 
the ballot. The board of directors has also charged the nominating 
committee with reviewing and advising the board of any proposed 
bylaw amendments and resolutions. The committee will soon be 
appointed by the board. Once appointed the committee will meet 
for the first time in December.

A complete list of the nominating committee names, important 
dates and further information will be published in the December 
issue of North Dakota Living as well as our social media. Follow us 
on Facebook and Instagram at Mor-Gran-Sou Electric.

Annual meeting deadlines 

SMART PAYMENTS NOW AVAILABLE
YOU CAN NOW PAY YOUR BILL AT PARTICIPATING LOCAL RETAILERS WITH SMARTHUB.

Find a participating location near you in
the SmartHub app or on the web 

1.

Find your barcode in the SmartHub app or
print it from the web 

2.

Visit the participating location, scan the
provided barcode at the checkout and
pay your bill with a cash payment which is
posted to your account immediately.

3.

Participating locations include:

Use your barcode in SmartHub and pay your bill while
you get groceries, gas or more in three easy steps: 

Family Dollar
Dollar General
CVS Pharmacy
Walmart
Holiday Stations
Stamart 


